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March 12, 2018

Dear Superintendent Voyd St. Pierre, Principal Josephine Corcoran, & Board Chair Theodore
Russette lll:

Based on the school accountability system under 20 U.S.C. 5 6311(d)(1)(A) of the federal Every
Student Succeeds Act, Rocky Boy School has been designated under the Targeted Support label.
Your school is identified as Targeted because the Special Education student group is performing
at the rate ofthe bottom five percent of students in the state. TheOPl will be working with
your leadership team to provide focused professional development and technical assistance for
the Special Education student group in your school to monitor and increase their student
achievement. The list of Comprehensive and Targeted schools will be posted publicly on the
OPI website per the ESSA law.

In August of 2018 the OPI will contact school leadership and begin planning implementation of
Targeted support.

Your designation as Targeted also makes you eligible to apply for a 21't Century Grant for after
school/summer programs. For more information, contact Mary Ellen Earnhardt at
M Earnhardt@mt.sov

You might receive media or vendor inquiries because of your designation. Please feel free to
reach out to the OPI for additional information or guidance. We will strive to promote positive
public conversations around improving opportunities for all Montana students. Dylan Klapmeier
can be reached at dvlan.klapmeier@mt.eov for questions, concerns or assistance in these
matters.

We look forward to working with your school to ensure that all Montana students can succeed.

Sincerely,

fJ* /u >("t_"*
Elsie Arntzen
State Superintendent
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With further questions please contact:

Debbh Honaakar
Educational Opportunity and Equity Division administbtor

. Phoner (406) it44-O733

. Website: W!!4I|!4LSQY

. €maitiCllllls!9!]QlEqfpy

cc:

vovdsp@rockvbov.k12.mt.us
ioc@rockvbov.k12.mt.us
trussette@cct.rockvbov.org

Su3lc H€dden
Dlrector of Educational Services & ESSA

Montana Oftlce of Public Instruction

. Phone.4o6-44+3449

. Website:httor//opi.mt.eovl

. Email:5!slC.bedelC!@-O!.ge!
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March 12, 2018

Dear Superintendent Voyd St. Pierre, Principal Lewis Reese, & Board Chair Theodore Russette:

Based on the school accountability system under 20 U.S.C. I 6311(dl(1)(A) ofthe federal Every
Student Succeeds Act, Rocky Boy 7-8 School has been designated under the Comprehensive
Support label. The OPI will be working with your leadership team to complete a Comprehensive
Needs Assessment and Continuous School lmprovement Plan. The list of Comprehensive and
Targeted schools will be posted publicly on the OPI website perthe ESSA law.

Comprehensive designation is determined when a school is in the lowest five percent of schools
in the state based on the accountably indicators within ESSA. These indicators are: student
achievement on the SBAC; growth in student achievement; EL progress; the four-year adjusted
cohort graduation rate; and the additional Montana Flexibility indicator, which includes
satisfactory attendance, student achievement on the CRT Science assessment and College an
Career Readiness.

o Week of March 126- Registration and additional information will be sent to superintendenrs
regarding the upcoming workhop on April 25-25. A district leadership team, with
representation from each school, must attend to receive funds for the 2018-2019 school year.

o Week of April 1'-A webinar highlighting the formula grant process will be sent to
suoerintendents

. April 1- 15- School and district leadership teams will complete the gap analysis in preparation for
attending the formula grant workshop

. April 25-25- School and district leadership teams attend a two-day formula grant workshop in
Helena to draft application with OPI support

. May- Schools and districts finalize their formula grants with (the) OPI support

. June 1- Districts submit formula Srants

. June 1-15- The OPI reviews formula grants and works with schools and districts to revise as

needed
. August- Schools and districts will begin to implement the Comprehensive Support and

lmprovement Formula Grant Plans with the OPI support.

Your designation as a comprehensive school, also makes you eligible to apply for a 21* Century
Grant for after school/summer programs. For more information, contact Mary Ellen Earnhardt
at M Ea rnha rdt @ mt.sov

J d h-s)
0*uyrh-"'o' fll-h



You might receive media or vendor inquiries as a result of your designation. Please feel free to
reach out to the OPI for additional information or guidance if you would like to. We will strive
to promote positive public conversations around improving opportunities for all Montana
students. Dylan Klapmeier can be reached at dy!4..!!4igf@!!!g9 for questions, concerns
or assistance in these matters.

We look forward to working with your school to ensure that all Montana students can succeed.

Sincerely,

/-/^- /(, >w_*-
Elsie Arntzen
State Superintendent

With further questions please contact:

Dcblt Hrfr.le, $dc Hcd€hn

Educational Opportunity and Equity OMsion Administrator Olrecto. of Educational S€.vlc6s & ESSA

. phone {406) 444-o7tg Montana Ofnce of Publlc Inntuction

. website: www.ooi.mt..ov o Phone:40644+:M49

. Emair: drg!!!*e!@!!!!8gy . websrte: htto://ooi.mr.qov/
. Emall:Susie.hedalen@mt.iov

Your designated points of contact for school support are:

Kathi Tiefenthaler (ktiefenthaler@mt.gov)

cc:

vovdsp@rockvbov.k12.mt.us
lewisr@rockvbov.k12.mt.us
trussette@cct. rockvbov.ors
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March 12. 2018

Dear Superintendent Voyd St. Pierre, Principal Deborah Lamere, & Board Chair Theodore
Russette:

Based on the school accountability system under 20 U.S.C. 5 6311(d)(1XA) of the federal Every
Student Succeeds Act, Rocky Boy High School has been designated under the Comprehensive
Support label because Rocky Boy High School has a graduation rate of less than 67%. The Opl
will be working with your leadership team to complete a Comprehensive Needs Assessment
and Continuous School lmprovement Plan. The list of Comprehensive and Targeted schools will
be posted publicly on the OPI website per the ESSA law.

Comprehensive designation is determined when a school is in the lowest five percent of schools
in the state based on the accountably indicators within ESSA or has a graduation rate of less
than 67%. These indicators are: student achievement on the SBAC; growth in student
achievement; EL progress; the four-year adjusted cohort graduation rate; and the additional
Montana Flexibility indicator, which includes satisfactory attendance, student achievement on
the CRT Science assessment and College an Career Readiness.

o Week of March 12th- Registration and additional information will be sent to superintendents
regarding the upcoming workshop on April 25-25. A distrlct leadership team, with
representation from each school, must attend to receive funds for the 2018-2019 school year.

o Week of April 1"A webinar highlighting the formula grant process will be sent to
superintendents

. April 1- 15- School and district leadership teams will complete the gap analysis in preparation for
attending the formula grant workshop

. April 25-25- School and district leadership teams attend a twoday formula grant workshop in
Helena to draft application with OPI support

o May- Schools and districts finalize their formula grants with (the) OPI support
. June 1- Districts submit formula grants
o June 1-15- The OPI reviews formula grants and works with schools and districts to revise as

needed
. August- Schools and districts will begin to implement the Comprehensive Support and

lmprovement Formula Grant Plans with the OPI support.

Your designation as a comprehensive school, also makes you eligible to apply for a 21't Century
Grant for after school/summer programs. For more information, contact Mary Ellen Earnhardt
at M Earnhardt@mt.sov
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You might receive media or vendor inquiries as a result of your designation. Please feel free to
reach out to the OPI for additional information or guidance if you would like to. We will strive
to promote positive public conversations around improving opportunities for all Montana
students. Dylan Klapmeier can be reached at dvlan.klaomeier@mt.gov for questions, concerns
or assistance in these matters.

We look foruard to working with your school to ensure that all Montana students can succeed.

Sincerely,

/J-' /
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Elsie Arntzen
State Superintendent

With further questions please contact:

D.ibtc Hu.rs.ter sqi' rhd|hn
Educational Opponunlty and Equitv Dlvision Admlnlstrator Diredor of Educetional Servlces & ESSA

. phone: (4)61it44-o7ra Montana offlce of Publlc Instrudlon

. webite: !4d:!!p!!q!tQy ' Phone: 406-44{-:1449

. Emait: ghr!!3!grc!8,!oy ' web6ite h!!D/&piE!g9l
. Em. :!ssieiedele!.@-E!,s9y

Your designated points of contact for school support are:

Kathi Tiefenthaler (ktiefenthaler@mt.gov)

cc:

vovdsp@rockvbov.k12.mt.us
deborahl@rockvbov.k12.mt.us
trussette@ cct.rockvbov.ors


